
Durable Medical Oxygen Suppliers  

Effective January 1, 2018, the Wyoming Department of Health (WDH) was required to 

comply with the Consolidated Appropriations Act of 2016 (section 503) and the 21st 

Century Cures Act (Section 5002) which limits federal Medicaid reimbursement to states 

for Durable Medical Equipment (DME) to Medicare payment rates.  

Wyoming Medicaid must reimburse the Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Services 

(CMS) anything above the DME Medicare code rate, which is generated by the 

Medicare’s Pricing, Data Analysis and Coding (PDAC) contractor, and includes 

Medicare utilization for those same codes.  

WDH has been reviewing the Medicare rates and data from the last three years to 

determine if Wyoming oxygen rates are appropriate. Other rural states’ rates have also 

been reviewed. It was found that Wyoming oxygen rates are the highest in the region, 

and in some cases, up to three times higher than other states.  

In 2021, Wyoming Medicaid began decreasing the rates to comply with Medicare rates, 

while still providing access to care for members. Below are the rates that were impacted 

and the rates that will be updated as of July 1, 2022:  

HCPCS Code Current Rate New Rate Medicare Rate 

E0424 122.60 116.47 116.47 

E0431 22.25 22.82 22.82 

E0439 152.08 116.47 116.47 

E0441 100.00 63.71 63.71 

E0442 100.00 63.71 63.71 

E0443 61.10 59.66 59.66 

E0444 67.96 59.66 59.66 

E1390 152.08 116.47 116.47 

E1391 152.08 116.47 116.47 

E1392 45.31 44.90 44.90 

 

Wyoming Medicaid has also updated rates for the incontinence codes and established 

rates for T4543 and T4544. You will no longer need to send in an invoice for these two 

codes. 



 

If you have any questions or concerns, please feel free to contact Amy Guimond at 

amy.guimond@wyo.gov.  
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